
 
 

 

 
 

Advisory No: MSS-2023-061 

Classification: Management Support 
Services Advisory 

Date: 22 July 2023 
 
 

INSURANCE COMMISSION ADVISORY 

 
TO : All lnsurance/Reinsurance Companies, lnsurance and 

Reinsurance Brokers, Mutual Benefit Associations, Trusts for 
Charitable Uses, Pre-Need Companies, Health Maintenance 
Organizations and Other lnsurance Commission Regulated 
Entities and All IC Personnel 

SUBJECT : Work Suspension at the Insurance Commission Manila Office 
                               on Monday, 24 July 2023  

 
Pursuant to Memorandum Circular No. 25 dated 21 July 2023, and in connection with 
the forecasted inclement weather brought about by Typhoon “Egay” and the scheduled 
72-hour transport strike in Metro Manila, please be advised that work in the 
Insurance Commission (IC) Manila Office is hereby suspended on Monday, 24 
July 2023. 

 
Those who have already confirmed their appointments with the lnsurance Commission 
Reservation System (lCare) through https://web.insurance.gov.ph/icare/login, but are 
affected by said work suspension, are advised to request another schedule. 

 

A copy of Memorandum Circular No. 25 is attached for reference. 
 

Please be guided accordingly. 
Digitally Signed 
Erickson H. Balmes 
22 July 2023, Saturday, 6:40PM 

 

ERICKSON H. BALMES 

Deputy Insurance Commissioner 
Management Support Services Group 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


